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Residents of District E,  
  
Mayor Parker has started off her second term in office by making some startling changes on Houston City Council.  In a city that has grown to almost 2.2 million residents, shrinking revenues, growing pension obligations, and ever increasing demands on city services, and another year of budget deficits, she has moved to take more power and authority out of the hands of council members.  She has cut the number of city council committees down from 12 to only 5 committees.  For the first time in history, we do not have a committee that addresses aviation issues!  With Bush-Intercontinental, Hobby, and Ellington airports, I find it hard to believe that we are not giving them the attention and oversight they need.  She has dissolved the Water Resources Management Committee.  She has designated that the Ethics and Council Governance Committee will only meet on an "as needed basis".  The list goes on. 
 
Yes, those council members that are elected to represent you, are being marginalized by this mayor.   In every other administration, senior council members were given committee assignments based on their preferences, interests, and needs of their constituents.  This was due to the fact that senior council members (in their last term) had the institutional knowledge to make meaningful contributions.  For instance, a senior council member knows where to cut expenses, knows which pet projects of the mayor we can live without, which capital projects are needed and which are strictly "political", and how to best serve their constituents.  While the mayor is generally "big picture", trying to be all things to all people, council members are usually focused on those issues that are important to their districts.
 
What are some long-term projects that usually come before committees? Water is one that is of particular interest to my council district.  We are the heels of one of the most severe droughts in recent history, and as chair of the Water Resources Management Committee, I ensured that we focused on water quality, water supply, and water distribution.  The mayor has completely dissolved that committee.  What does that say for public input and oversight of this important asset?  There are other examples that I will cover in future newsletters, as this is a subject that I have strong feelings about.  I believe in representative government, not heavy-handed government. 
 
As I enter my last term, I want to thank my constituents for the opportunity to serve.  I will continue to work 7 days a week serving you, and strive to exceed your expectations. While I am often the lone conservative voice at city hall, I will always fight for what is right, fight to protect your precious tax dollars, and to always be true to my word.    
 
Thank you for the privilage of serving you.
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 Mike Sullivan
Council Member
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	Clear Lake Regional Medical Center  
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	Council Member Sullivan, hospital officials and board members breaking ground.


On Thursday, January 12th, Council Member Sullivan attended the expansion groundbreaking ceremony for the Clear Lake Regional Medical Center.  Hospital officials were pleased to break ground on the $92 million expansion that includes the construction of a 154, 270 square-foot hospital tower.   The new tower offers large pre-operating rooms for patients and their families, operating suites and recovery rooms and a 30-bed adult intensive care unit.  Construction also includes renovations to the women's and children's center. The new facilities are expected to be complete by spring 2013.
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	Lake Houston Chamber
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	Council Member Sullivan with outgoing Lake Houston Chamber Board Chairman, Mike Byers II.


On January 17, 2012,  Council Member Sullivan attended the Lake Houston Area Chamber Awards Luncheon.  He welcomed incoming Lake Houston Board Chairman, Mark Micheletti and bid farewell to outgoing Board Chairman, Mike Byers II. Council Member Sullivan congratulated the many award winners, including the chamber's outgoing board members, committee chairs, ambassadors and Citizen of the Year.
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	Bay Forest Traffic Signs
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	Matrice Wilburn and Denise Weatherspoon of Public Works.


On January 12th, Council Member Sullivan's South Sector Manager, Allie VanDeventer met Public Works representatives in the Bay Forest Subdivision.  This meeting was to explore resident's concerns with traffic signs  in the neighborhood. Council Member Sullivan thanks The City of Houston employees that took the time to meet in the area and explain to his office what actions were being taken.
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	Sullivan Vists HFD -Station #71
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	Firefighter Richard Gomez, Council Member Sullivan and District Chief Ron Elias.


On Monday, January 11th, Council Member Sullivan joined station # 71 for dinner. As Council Member Sullivan visited, he made sure that the station was prepared with the appropriate equipment and supplies needed to respond to emergency calls.  He also had the opportunity to visit with fire fighters about various issues affecting the city and public safety related issues.  Council Member Sullivan thanks Station # 71 for having him for dinner and looks forward to his next visit.
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	Paul Hill, Director of Mission Operations, Paul Dye, Flight Director and Council Member Sullivan.


NASA- JSC Space Act Agreement
On January 19, 2012,  Council Member Sullivan attended the Space Act Agreement at Johnson Space Center.  JSC officially signed over the Space Shuttle Full Fuselage Trainer to the Seattle Museum of Flight.  The FFT is a full mockup of the Space Shuttle Orbiter that has been used for astronaut training since 1970. Seattle Museum of Flight will serve as a catalyst to encourage student's and visitors' interest in Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics and related activities.
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	1-800- GOT JUNK Ribbon Cutting 
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	Clear Lake Chamber Board Members, Joe Mayer and Cindy Harreld, 1-800-Got Junk employees and Allie VanDeventer.


On January 19th, Council Member Sullivan's South Sector Manager, Allie VanDeventer joined the Clear Lake Chamber for a ribbon cutting welcoming 1-800-Got-Junk.  Council Member Sullivan's office presented a certificate and wished them success with their new location.
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	 HPOU Swearing In
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	HPOU President Ray Hunt with Council Member Sullivan.


On January 5, 2012,  Council Member Sullivan attended the 2012 swearing in of the Houston Police Officers' Union Board at the monthly luncheon. As a longtime supporter of HPD and HPOU, Council Member Sullivan was there to congratulate the group and thank them for their tireless service to officers across the city.
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			Board Member Keith Lapeze, Council Member Sullivan, Superintendent Guy Sconzo, parent volunteer Jim Heis, and Board Member Brent Engleage.





 



 Sullivan Presents Certificate to Kingwood Coach
 
On January 13, 2012,  Council Member Sullivan attended the Kingwood High School vs. The Woodlands boys basketball game. While at the game, Council Member Sullivan had the privilege of presenting a proclamation to Coach Royce Huseman for achieving his 500th basketball win.  Council Member Sullivan thanks Coach Huseman for his dedication and congratulates him on his many victories.  
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	Sullivan Rides-Along as HPD considers new fleet
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	Council Member Sullivan evaluating the potential HPD fleet.


On January 5th, Council Member Sullivan rode-along with officers as they evaluated a Chevrolet Tahoe SUV,one of the three models being considered for HPD's new patrol fleet. Along with testing new vehicles, HPD is also contemplating a shift from the blue and white colors to the colors of black and white.  Council Member Sullivan called the overhaul of HPD's 3,600-vechicle fleet, along with other technological changes in the works, long overdue. 
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On Friday, January 20, 2012,  Council Member Sullivan joined 650 attendees at BAHEP's Annual Banquet.   At the event,  Robert Ellis, Chairman of BAHEP presented the Quasar Award for 2012 to U.S. Senator John Cornyn to thank him for all of his help with the local economy during these difficult times.  The Quasar Award is given to individuals who demonstrate a strong and continuous effort to support Bay Area Houston.  Senator Cornyn spoke on the issue of NASA and assured the audience that the Constellation program will prevail, and stated that NASA would not be on the verge of making history without the dedication and support of Johnson Space Center and the community.  He thanked BAHEP for their efforts to inspire and motivate people and encouraged the crowd to dream big. To learn more about BAHEP;
CLICK HERE.
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	Sullivan addresses the status of trees in Kingwood
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	Council Member Sullivan addressing the Joint Trail Association.


Council Member Sullivan addressed the Joint Trail Association on January 31, 2012.  In his address, Council Member Sullivan discussed the city's ongoing efforts to combat the drought situation in Kingwood and briefly introduced a collaborative plan he is organizing with corporate partners and City Parks Director Joe Turner.  Council Member Sullivan explained the plan was not only to replant the lost trees but to water and maintain them for two years.  Council Member Sullivan said that the plans are still being worked out but the collaborative group is looking for a late February to early March plant date.
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	School Board Recongition Month
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	CCISD Superintendent, School Board Members and Allie VanDeventer of Council Member Sullivan's Office.





 
On January 23, 2012,  Council Member Sullivan's South Sector Manager, Allie VanDeventer presented a proclamation to Clear Creek ISD's Board of Trustees. Council Member Sullivan thanks CCISD school board members for their dedication to the students, teachers and community.
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	SPACE Solar Container Tour 
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	Jeff Roberts, Joey Romano, Council Member Sullivan and firefighters of station 72.


 
On January 24, 2012, Council Member Sullivan joined Chief Munoz, firefighters, Jeff Roberts of Ameresco, and Joey Romano with tTweak in touring the SPACE solar container located at Station 72.  This container is a sustainable workspace and a portable solar generator made up of an up-cycled 20' X 8' shipping container which houses a climate controlled work and storage space.  These containers have a solar rack capable of producing up to 5 kW of solar power, a battery end-cap with up to 5 days of battery backup and an advance renewable power management system.  Because these shipping containers are intended to withstand extreme conditions, they are robustly built, and will act as a safe haven for citizens and emergency responders to refrigerate medicine, charge cell phones, and act as a technology center for emergency responders in the event of a natural disaster . Council Member Sullivan has ensured that a solar powered container will be stationed at both a Kingwood and Clear Lake fire station.   
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	HPD Ride-Along
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	Council Member Sullivan and Officer Smart with the new HPD Camaro.





On Thursday, January 26th,  Council Member Sullivan had the opportunity to ride-along in HPD's new Camaro.  The Council Memberthanks Officer Smart for allowing him to get a first hand experience of the department's newest vehicle.  
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	Annual Chairman's Ball
 
[image: http://ih.constantcontact.com/fs087/1107463978136/img/97.png]On January 27, 2012,  Council Member Sullivan attended the Lake Houston Area Chamber's Annual Chairman's Ball. This event recongized the efforts of the outgoing Board Chairman, Mike Byers II. During the event, Council Member Sullivan had the opportunity to visit with the incoming Board Chairman, Mark Micheletti and Chamber President, Charlie Dromgoole.
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	Sullivan presents certifcate to Gary Blankinship 
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	Council Member Sullivan and Gary Blankinship.


On Friday, January 27th, Council Member Sullivan had the pleasure of attending and presenting a certificate to former HPOU President, Gary Blankinship. This reception honored his 30 years of service, courage and dedication to the City of Houston.   Council Member Sullivan deeply thanks Mr. Blankinship for his commitment to the citizens and congratulated him on his retirement.
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Daisy Montoya, mother of heart recipient Michael Leon with Council Member Sullivan.


Sullivan speaks to Young Heart Recipient Educated Educators 
 
On January 31, 2012, Council Member Sullivan spoke to an auditorium full of students at the Young Heart Recipient Educates Educators event held at Kingwood Park High School. Council Member Sullivan spoke of the importance of organ donation and commended the organ donation advocates for their work.  While there he met with donor families and recipients alike and listed to their personal testimony on organ donation. For more information about LifeGift; Click Here. 
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	U.S. Coast Guard Groundbreaking  
[image: http://ih.constantcontact.com/fs087/1107463978136/img/118.jpg]On  January 31, 2012, staffers from Council Member Sullivan's office attended the groundbreaking of the Houston-Galveston Sector of the U.S. Coast Guard at Ellington Field. Remarks were given from Rear Admiral Roy Nash, Captain James Whitehead and Mr. Craig Southorn with Morrison Construction.  The expected completion date of the new sector building is set for June 2, 2013 with the U.S. coast Guard moving in from June- September 2013. Council Member Sullivan looks forward to being at the ribbon cutting in 2013.
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	Council Member Sullivan's New Public Policy Intern from University of Houston-Downtown
[image: http://ih.constantcontact.com/fs087/1107463978136/img/115.jpg]
Mayara Fernandez comes to us from the University of Houston -Downtown as part of the Public Policy Internship Program. She is a senior, majoring in Political Science.  Mayara is a native of Boliva and just recently became a U.S. Citizen.  She is excited about being a part of the District E team and learning about government in the City of Houston.



	




	



			



	900 Bagby, First Floor
Houston, TX 77002

17629 El Camino Real
Suite 415
Houston, TX 77058

PHONE:
832.393.3008

FAX:
832.393.3279

E-MAIL:
DistrictE@houstontx.gov



	



	Monica Aizpurua,
 Chief of Staff
 
Karina Moreno,
District Outreach Coordinator 
 
Kelly Waterman,
North Sector Manager
 
Allie VanDeventer, 
 South Sector Manager



	



	Kingwood Community Center Update
 
- The contractor is approximately 50 % complete with the job.
 
-All of the structural steel for the building is installed and underground drainage system is installed.
 
-Currently they are waterproofing and installing the brick on the exterior walls.
 
-Roof will begin to be installed and followed soon after by the interior walls.
 
 
 



	



	Political Protocol Meeting
 
On Wednesday, January 11, 2012 , Council Member Sullivan attended the monthly Political Protocol Meeting at BAHEP.  The meeting was called to order by acting chair, Commissioner Ken Clark with twelve members in attendance.   Topics on the agenda were State Boards and Commissions, Redistricting and
information regarding upcoming meetings and community events.  
  
 
 



	



	Hunter Ridge Village Community Association
 
On January 10, 2012, Council Member Sullivan updated the Hunters Ridge Village Community Association on issues facing the city and their community.   Council Member Sullivan reported on the city's projected budget deficit and the latest on HFD and HPD staffing numbers.  He also delivered the status on the ongoing tree remediation and  progress of Kingwood's new community center that is slated to be completed midsummer.



	



	Clear Lake Flood Study
 
On January 11th, Council Member Sullivan joined concerned citizens to hear a presentation by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers regarding the Clear Lake Flood Study. Residents had the opportunity to address their concerns with project members.  "Project manager Sharon Tirpak reviewed the $181 million plan which aims to improve Clear Creek by reducing flooding and preserving protecting natural resources." The Corps is aiming for final approval of the project by October 2012.  The estimated construction start is October 2014 and completed by August 2020.
 



	



	GHP Annual Reception 
 
On January 19, 2012,  Council Member  Sullivan attended The Greater Houston Partnership's Annual Meeting.  At this meeting outgoing chairman,  Larry Kellner passed the torch to incoming chairman Anthony R. Chase, President of Chase Source.  The theme for the 2012 year was introduced; Greater, Global, Growing-guiding the Houston region to continued prosperity. For more information on GHP; CLICK HERE. 



	



	Community Response Task Force
 
Council Member Sullivan attended the Community Response Task Force meeting at Kingwood's Homewood Suites.  Council Member Sullivan met with regional Amateur Radio Operators and heard updates from relief organizations and churches in the Lake Houston region. Council Member Sullivan received information  about CRTF's efforts to train and prepare its members and thecommunity for area emergencies.
 
For more information about the  CRTF or emergency preparedness training please visit the group's website at,  www crtf.net.
 
 



	



	C-Club Reception 
 
 On January 17, 2012, Council Member Sullivan was privileged to attend the C-Club reception which honored elected officials.   The C-Club is composed of 100 fiscally conservative Houston business and professional members who make a continuous study of local, Texas government.



	



	Immigration Debate
 
On January 31, 2012, Council Member Sullivan attended the Immigration Debate at the Hyatt Regency.  The debate featured Charles Foster and Norman Adams debating Michael  Berry and Joan Neuhaus Schaan.  Council Member Sullivan enjoyed hearing the opinions of each side.



	



	CIP Meetings 
 
Council Member Sullivan andthe Mayor's Office will be hosting a series of Capital Improvement Project meetings in the first quarter of 2012 in District E.  
 CIP meetings are held every year to inform citizens of upcoming projects that are scheduled in their respective communities.  The meetings also afford citizens an opportunity to voice thier concerns and to address thier respective city officials.  Citizens can fill out a CIP request form at any time byclicking here, or calling 3-1-1 directly. 
 
 
SAVE THE DATE
 
-South CIP -
 February 17th
@ 6:30pm at
The University of 
Houston- Clear Lake

 
-North CIP-
March 22nd
@ 6:30 at
Creekwood Middle School
  



	



	 Junk Waste
 
Council Member Sullivan would like to remind his constituents that during the month of February the city's SolidWaste Management Department will only pick up  Junk Waste and other bulky material. Resident's who receive City of Houston trash pick up service can legally put junk wasteout at 6:00 p.m. the Friday before their designated pick-up day. Tree waste is accepted during Junk Waste months. However, to ensure that your Tree Waste is recycled you may hold your tree waste matierals until the
next Tree Waste designated month or take it to a neighborhood depository.
 
 
For more information;
 Click Here
 
   
 
 



	


[bookmark: LETTER.BLOCK68]
	E-Recylcing
 
Kingwood Metro Center
3210 W. Lake Houston Pkway
1st Saturday of the month
 
 Ellington Recylcing Center
Hwy 3 @Brantley Rd.
2nd Saturday of the month
 
For more information, and accepted materials:
 Click Here

	

	



	



	BOPA Upcoming Recycling
 
The Solid Waste Department will collect normal batteries, oil (used motor and cooking oil), paint (Latex only; no oil base or unlabeled containers), antifreeze and electronics ( to include TVs). 
 
 
SAVE THE DATE
 
Ellington Recycling Center 
March 24, 2012
 
Kingwood Recycling Center
April 28, 2012
 
 
 



	



	 Sullivan's Quick Links
 
 -  District E map
 
-District E photo gallery
 
-Past Council Agendas & Minutes



	



	We're on the Web!
See us at:
 
www.houstontx.gov 
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